Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

October 13, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 8:01 a.m. on Tuesday, October 13, 2009.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Craig Christy, Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  
1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from September 29, 2009 were approved by consensus.  
2.
Report from Strategic Planning and Budget Study Committee (Brenda Webb).  Brenda Webb reported that President Cale had met with the above named committee and while departmental budgets will be reduced by the budget proration, faculty and staff will not be in jeopardy.  There was a question about faculty development monies and a question about the continued effort to get associate and full professor pay in-line and Dr. Webb stated she would ask those questions as a future meeting.
3.
Report from COAD.  The following topics were discussed:
-Learning communities and the possibility that conditionally admitted students would be required to take part in this program was discussed.

-Political election protocol

-Faculty credentialing 

-Summer school

-Removal of payment of $200 for updating distance learning courses

-Textbook submissions and the Federal Reauthorization Act requiring that students be made aware in advance what textbooks will be used in each class

4.
Undergraduate Curriculum Proposals from the Department of Music and Theatre.  Dr. McCullough made a motion to make changes to the Music Option II Performance, emphasis in instrumental music and the motion was seconded.  These changes were on page 117 of the Undergraduate Catalog and included: 1) combining listings of small ensemble requirements changing the latter to 3 credits, 2) in the applied music listings, delete the (4) and (2) designations for all four areas and add the text four hours at each level, 3) delete the text for emphasis 1, 2, or 3, and 4) per previous action of the College of Business, change MK 363 to MK 360.  The motion was opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.  

5.
Proration.  Dr. Hansen stated that he hopes to hear soon if the open positions in CAS can be filled.  Regarding proration, he stated that all colleges are going to be expected to be allowed to keep their roll-over monies from last year but will have to prorate their 700 expense line by either 5.5% if all budgets are considered or 7.4% if only departmental budgets are considered.  He asked which they would prefer and the majority of the department chairs preferred that only departmental budgets be considered so for the College of Arts and Sciences it was decided that the 700 expense line in each department would be reduced by 7.4%.

6.
University Work Study Needs.  Dr. Hansen asked which departments receive Federal work study monies and was pleased to see that a number of departments do receive these monies.  He stated that University work study monies are going to be reallocated based on needs of each department and that he will be in touch with some departments to discuss needed reallocations.
8.
Career Fair.  Dr. Hansen stated that tomorrow would be the big day and there is a desire from the Administration for maximum participation.  Dr. Hansen asked Debbie to send an email reminding the chairs of the schedule for this event.
7.
Department Chairs’ Responsibilities in SACS Reaffirmation.  Dr. Hansen discussed computer literacy as defined by SACS and asked department chairs to be thinking of which of their courses that is required of all their majors uses cutting edge technology and what your discipline graduates need technology-wise once they are placed in the workforce.

Dr. Hansen stated that department chairs will be receiving faculty rosters and the need for them to carefully read the instructions and really read each faculty’s transcript and make sure the degree listed is correct and the form lists the appropriate degrees and/or supporting courses.

9.
Other.  Dr. Maynard reminded the group that the QEP proposal deadline was October 15.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:27 a.m.

Minutes prepared by Debbie Tubbs on October 26, 2009.  Minutes approved by Vagn K. Hansen on October 26, 2009.  Minutes will be presented to department chairs for approval on October 27, 2009.
